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Memo to: Board of Directors 
 
From:  Chuck Etwert 
 
Subject: Program Status Report for February 2017 
 
Date: February 13, 2017 
 
 
Approximately 89% of the $74.3 million of construction, involved in all ten current construction 
bid packages, has been completed thru January.  The amount of work completed during the 
month was $1,903,602, our largest monthly amount since last March.  The total amount of 
construction completed is $66.4 million.   
 
Similar to last couple of months, the elevation of the Mississippi River rose above the ten foot 
elevation following the Board meeting last month.  Fortunately, the contractors have been in 
areas where they have been able to continue to install the reinforced concrete pipe.  The river as 
of today was at 8.59 feet and is projected to remain below the ten foot elevation for the next two 
weeks.  Hopefully, this forecast will be more accurate that what was issued at the time of the last 
two Board meetings.  
 
As you are aware, the Corps of Engineers responded to the Council’s request for additional 
bidding information regarding the Corps’ bidding procedures and providing what process and 
information would be made available to the Council.  Unfortunately, the information received, 
doesn’t satisfy the Board’s cost-share authorization contingency, therefore the cost share issue is 
on the agenda again for this month.  It should also be noted that it is the Corps intent to build 
these projects with their funds not the Council’s funds.   
 
On January 30, 2017, a Pre-Construction meeting was held on Bid Package #5A, the East St. 
Louis Sewer Rehabilitation Project.  SAK Construction’s project schedule is for construction to 
begin today and be completed by March 17, 2017. 
 
I have included in your Board packet, a copy of Amec Foster Wheeler’s Monthly Progress 
Report for February.  
 


